

Botswana Class      February 2018
Dear Parents 
Our topic this term is Grace Darling 
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We will be learning about our local heroine, Grace Darling and what she did that made her famous. We will learn about Grace’s life as a lighthouse keeper’s daughter and about the wreck of the SS Forfarshire and the rescue in 1838.We will also learn about modern sea rescue by the RNLI. We are hoping to make a model of a lighthouse  and would be very grateful if every child could bring in a named kitchen roll tube for the lighthouse models.   We are also going to visit the Grace Darling museum in Bamburgh and then on to Seahouses to visit the RNLI lifeboat to learn about modern sea rescue. Stop press: The visit will be on the 21st of March (Letter to follow.)
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In Literacy we will be learning about the features of non-fiction reports and explanations and linking this to our topic on Grace Darling by writing a report about her life and the famous rescue. Continuing the lighthouse theme from our topic we will be reading and exploring the Lighthouse Keeper stories by Ronda Armitage. 
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In Maths we will be exploring measures focusing on length and capacity and reading a scale. We will be working on calculations using addition, subtraction, multiplication and division and use these to solve problems in real-life problems including money. We will collect data and present it in graphs and charts and then interpret the data. 
In Science we will be learning about Super Scientists – looking at a variety of famous scientists, their work and how that helps us today; as well as carrying out some investigations of our own.
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In our RE lessons the children will be learning about the Easter. We will read the stories of Holy Week

and Easter from the Bible and recognise a link with the idea of Salvation. We will talk about and ask questions about whether the story of Easter has anything to say to us about sadness and hope.
Thank you for your continued support with your child’s reading it really does make a huge difference to their progress.  Please do feel welcome to come and talk to us, if you think there is something that will help us support your child in school. PE will continue on Thursdays (NUFC – football, lessons may be outside) and Fridays (dance). All children need trainers, long trousers and a long sleeved top for games in their PE bags and the girls need socks if they wear tights. Please, please name every item of clothing. 
Many thanks

Mrs. Sutcliffe, Mrs Johnston and Mrs Critchlow
